Dear Praying Friends,

We praise the Lord for the opportunity to serve Him.

Last winter was exceptionally cold here in Michigan, therefore this spring we closed in the crawlspace and had to expand the roofline over the back door steps. A missionary friend Garry Barrier and wife came to help with project. They have since gone back to the island of Trinidad where he holds open air evangelism and helps several local pastors.

We went to the mission's family camp June 8-12 and were blessed and challenged. Then in August we had a bad wind storm knocking out power, and I had to replace the weather head and meter base; also we had to take down 25 trees around the house, which meant a lot of brush clean up and fire wood cutting and splitting. Opal's brothers helped a lot with the project.

In both August and in September I preached Prayer Meetings at Victory Baptist Church, and after a September morning service Pastor McQueen of Victory Baptist Church asked me to deal with a young man who asked Jesus to save him. Please pray for Josh that he would continue to grow in the Lord.

Two of our trips this fall had to be rescheduled for the first of the year: Our trip to Nassau, Bahamas to teach Hermeneutics is now set for January 16-30, and we will be in San Christobal, Dominican Republic on February 13-27. Also, we are scheduled to be in PR for summer school at Calvary Baptist Bible College on May 1<sup>st</sup> through 15<sup>th</sup>.

In His Service

Georg and Opal Zimmer